
Project Update: May 2014 
 
With the funds we have developed an outdoor environmental justice curriculum. This is for 
urban school students and is linked to the content of the national curriculum. Using a draft 
curriculum, on March 22nd 2014 a workshop for 21 teachers from selected primary and 
secondary schools in Hanoi was held. This provided training for teachers with hands-on 
activities (during the field trips), making connections between human health, the 
environment, and urban quality of life (after the field trips). Based on the workshop’s 
results, CED then further finalised the curriculum in close consultation with school teachers 
and staff from Bavi and Tam Dao National Parks, and Melinh Biodiversity Station. From 
March 27th 2014 onwards a total of 329 students have joined the programme (including 232 
primary and 97 secondary school children). CED will continue to refine the programmes 
based on feedback and assessments from all parties for future trips. 
 

 

 
 
Top left: Field trip to Melinh Biodiversity Station - April 8th 2014; Top right: Field trip to Melinh 
Biodiversity Station 1 - April 8th 2014; Middle left: Field trip to Tam Dao National Park 2 - March 
27th 2014; Middle right: Field trip to Tam Dao National Park May 10th 2014. 


